
Question on Notice 
 

No. 947 
 

Asked on 1 September 2022 
 

MRS A LEAHY asked the Deputy Premier and Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympics Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Deputy Premier provide the evidence used as the basis for the ‘agreement’ 
between both the Livingstone and Rockhampton Councils, showing their agreement for 
the boundary review process? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
On 21 June 2018, the former Minister for Local Government, Minister for Racing and 
Minister for Multicultural Affairs, the Honourable Stirling Hinchliffe MP met with the 
former Mayors of Livingstone and Rockhampton councils in Rockhampton and agreed 
that the proposed boundary change would be referred to the Change Commission to 
consider the matter. 
 
The Change Commission referral was based on the mayors of both councils agreeing 
in 2019 to the matter being referred to the Change Commission for its further 
consideration.  
 


